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WEST CLANDON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  
Mr Terence Patrick, Stoney Royd, Woodstock, West Clandon, Guildford, GU4 7UJ

Locum Clerk: 
A. Tait : clerk@westclandon.org.uk: www.westclandon.org.uk
        Minutes of the MEETING held
Wednesday 8th January 2020 at 8.00pm

Present: Councillors Terence Patrick (Chairman), Paul Edwards, Eric Palmer, Jenny Wicks, Stephen Meredith, Chris Dean, Jonathan Murphy and Anne Tait (Locum Clerk) 

Guildford Borough Cllr Chis Barrass and 1 resident was in attendance.

1. Apologies for Absence:
Ann Dickinson and Catherine Anne Young were unable to attend.

2. Declaration of Interests:
Each Councillor declared their/their spouse’s pecuniary interest in their home in Clandon and accordingly in the setting of the precept. Terence Patrick declared that he was an Honorary Alderman in the Borough of Guildford and member of the Village Hall Management Committee. Chris Dean is a member of the Village Hall Management Committee. Eric Palmer is Chairman of the Clandon Society. Jonathan Murphy is an associate governor of Clandon School and trustee of Friends of West Clandon Church. His wife is a Church Warden.

3. Confirmation of the Minutes of the meeting held on 11th December 2019 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters arising from December 2019 minutes:
It was reported that:

· the Manhole has been repaired outside ‘Littlecroft’.
· A Section 137 Payment has been made to Clandon School

· Locum Clerk’s Payroll letter had been sent to Alliotts covering the period 01/01/2020 – 31/03/2020.
· The Dragon – Cllrs noted that Parish Council is now responsible for the upkeep of The Dragon - i.e. weeding the outline.  Quote from Nature Landscapes - £497.oo p.a. for 4 visits.

· Future Parish Council Agendas to be sent to GBC Cllrs Chris Bassass, Tim Anderson and Catherine Young.

5. Planning Matters: 
Planning Applications received since last meeting 11/12/19:
	19/P/02157
	Junction of Station Approach and The Street, West Clandon: Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 16 of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015 for the installation of one 17.5m 'Phase 5' street pole, two shrouded antennas, two 0.3m dishes, and three ground-based equipment cabinets and ancillary development thereto. To be installed on a 6.0m x 2.5m compound within a 1.8m chainlink fence.
	GBC APPROVED

21/01/2020

	19/P/02126
	Birch Farm, Oak Grange Road, West Clandon, Guildford, GU4 7UD: Erection of a new dwelling following demolition of existing dwelling.
	No decision by GBC as at 08/01/20


Planning Decisions

19/P/01725: Millwater Rise, Oak Grange Road, West Clandon, Guildford, GU4 7UA

Proposal: Erection of a replacement dwelling and bat roost/log store (as amended by plans received on 31/10/2019).  GBC REFUSED 20/12/19
6. Local Plan update – Chris Dean had no update.  Cllr Barrass will report back to the PC re CIL and Section 106.  It was proposed that the Chairman approach Peter O’Connell for a meeting re CIL and Section 106 and plans for Garlicks Arch and Gosden Hill.
7. Neighbourhood Plan Report:
Jonathan reported on the progress that John Stone ad been recommended by the Neighbourhood Planning Group for Section 14 consultation. 

8. Financial Matters and Approvals
No payments were approved.
9. Recreation Ground, Playground and Car Park:  Cllr Palmer reported that the contract is currently being looked at with Nurture to discuss/negotiate about what needs to be retained.   A tree inspection by Cormack Tree Care will be discussed at the February 2020 meeting.  Following discussions Cllr Palmer AGREED to send the L/Clerk a copy of the updated Recreation Ground Rules for circulation with the Minutes.
Play Area Toddlers Playground – a Quote for new equipment and flooring has been received.  Quote will be given for new fencing at the February 2020 meeting.  It was suggested to move the Goalposts - as the current position are not correct.  There was a proposal to supply a new net.  Additional Recreation regulations Para 20 was agreed.


10. Footpaths: 
Paul Edwards reported a number of footpaths and adjacent properties have been flooded.  An e-mail had been received from Ms Hannah Gutteridge, Countryside Access Officer- West Surrey stating: 

“SCC are currently only able to work towards priority 1 and 2s.   We will contact the landowners at a time when we are able to deal with lower priority issues. If you know the landowner then it would be helpful to ask them to clear the ditches.  Should you have funding to do the work yourselves then as the Parish Council you have the power to commission the work. We can provide some names of contractors if required, or you can use you current contractors but they should have the necessary public liability insurance”. 

 

11. A247 Matters: 
Cllrs were concerned re pavement clearance.  It was noted that there was a lot of debris and fallen leaves trees along the rec ground. 
12. Council Correspondence sent and received:
Councillors noted correspondence received included in the schedule of papers for the meeting.
13. Questions from the Public 

Concern was raised  over speeding traffic on the A247, and the danger to pedestrians. 

14. Date of Next Meeting- Wednesday 12th February 2020 at 8.00pm.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.45pm

